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The meeting was called to order at 3.10 p.m.

AGENDA ITEM 135: REPORT OF THE INTERNATIONAL LAW COMMISSION ON THE WORK OF ITS
THIRTY-NINTH SESSION (continued) (A/42/l0, 429 and 179)

AGENDA ITEM 130: DRAFT CODE OF OFFENCES AGAINST THE PEACE AND SECURITY OF
MANKIND: REPORT OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL (continued) (A/42/484 and Add.l)

1. Mr. TANOH (Ghana) said that his delegation was in favour of adopting a
conceptual formulation providing a common thread and basis for the designation of
acts that constituted crimes against the peace and security of mankind. Any
definition must take into account the seriousness of the act and of its effects.
His delegation hesitated to endorse a specific reference to the elements of intent
and motive because, in its view, the sUbjectivist psychological predisposition of
the offender was inherent, indeed evident, in the nature and serious consequences
of the acts in question. Further, intent and motive would seem to preclude State
criminality, an issue which was not yet settled and was the subject of controversy.

2. His delegation was, of course, mindful that the scope of the draft articles,
as evidenced by article 3, was confined to individual responsibility. However, to
the extent that offences such as aggression, apartheid and colonialism were the
acts of States exercising their sovereignty in the form of laws, institutions and
policies, the exclusion of State culpability at the current stage would not be a
sufficient basis to include elements such as intent in a definition that could
pr~judice the emergence of State criminality as squarely within the scope of the
conceptual underpinnings of the present draft Code.

3. The use of the phrase "under international law" in article 1 posed little
difficulty for his delegation. Indeed, the substance of article 2, whereby acts or
omissions falling within the category of crimes against peace and security were
independent of their characterization by l~ternal law, seemed to validate the
concept of crime under international law.

4. The content of articles 5 and 6 was eminently satisfactory to his delegat :.on,
Likewise, it had no difficulty with the formulation of the non bis in idem rule
proposed for draft article 7. However, the proposal made by the Special RaPPOttel~r

in paragraph 39 of the report to add a second paragraph pr~sumed that all States
subscribing to the statute of the future international criminal court would acc0rd
it the necessary jurisdiction to determine matters regulated by the Code. His
dele~ation had doubts as to the validity of such an assumption, as well as to the
discretionary application of the rule limited only to the sentencing of offenders.
Indeed, the issue of conflicting jurisdiction as between internal courts and an
international criminal court suggested that questions of jurisdiction would, in
practice, evolve somewhat unevenly, with the consequence that the determination of
the competent court for the trial of offences regulated by the Code would not be
simple. The proposal in paragraph 39 did not take cognizance of that reality.
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S. On the question of th~ law relp~ing to the non-navigational uses of
international watercourses, his de18gation a~plauded the approach taken by the
International Law Com~is810n in formulating general, residual rules applicable to
the right of States to use such watercouroe.. However, the for~ulation of general
and residual rules to be adc. ~~ by watercour.e State. within the fra..work of
specific. arrangements and agreements should proceed from certain principles which
stipulated obligatio"s where such obligation. ",ere requisite for the rational,
beneficial and orderly use of watercour.es in their unitary whole, in the intere.t
of all the States concerned.

6. His delegation was extremely sensitive to the notion of sovereign use and its
political and le~al implications. However, in SO far as the physical expressio~ of
watercourse systems was such that specific uses had clear con.equ~nce. for the
rights of other States situated along the watercour~e, it was excpptionally
impo~tant to evolve internationLl standards of use that gave conCl ,le expression to
interdependence and co-operation not merely as politically desirable but also as
legally mandated. Accordingly, his delegation welcomed the stipulations in draft
articl~ 10 as proposed by the Special Rapporteur. As the draft article stood,
however, it was not clear wh~t responsibility was established by the failure to
co-operate or indeed what constituted -good faith-, the absence of which incurred
responsibility.

7. The use of terms such as -a~preciable harm- (draft art. 9), -adversely affect­
(art. 4. para. 2) and Maffected to an appreciable extent- (art. S, para. 2)
unfortunately created uncertainty about the magnitude of the damage or harm which
gave rise to the obligation to consult or notify the affected States or indeed the
nature of the types of use plohibited by article 9.

8. Moreover, within the terms of article 9 there seemed to be a tension bet~een

prohibit~d use that might ca~8e appreciable harm and the inclusion of .uch use in a
watercourse agreement. It was not clear how, within the standards to be
established by the draft articles, a type of use that might cause appreciable harm
became none the less legal by reason of its incorporation in a watercourse
agreemant. Such a likelihacu rendered ineffectual any attempt to establi.h minimum
standards of use, as outlined in .rticle 6 on equitable and reasonable utilization
and developed in article 7. Consequently, it was his delegation's understanding
that, for the minimum standards to hav. legal force, the application and adjustment
by w4tercOU~6e States of the resiJual general,principle. (a. provided for in
art. 4, para. 1) should not do violence to the minimum standard of reasonable and
equitable utilizat:,,",.

9. In ,,:o"lclusion, h ts dolegation agreed on thfll need for belance in the
formulation of the draft articles in a cont~xt wh.re the exercise of sovereign
rights could create conflicts. It would be unfortunate if the procedural
safeguards for notified Stetes and the element. of consultation and co-operation
were to be formulated in such a way that they could serve .s a pretext for
unjustified litigation and the frustration of sovereign right. of uae.
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10. Mr. SOB01,EV (Byelorutlsian SO'liet BacillUst Republlc) said that the draftin<J of
the Code of Offences against the Peace and Secur ity of Mankind was one ot the mOl,t
important issues before the United Nations in the fielJ of the codification and
progressive development of international lawl the completion and speedy adoption
of such a Code would strengthen the peace ~~d security of peoples. At its
thirty-ninth s8ssion, the International Law Commission had expended con8iderable
effort on axamining the question and the draft articles submitted had been reworded
in the light of the discussions in the Sixth Committee and the written comments of
Governments to the Commission. The new texts !Submitted by the Special Rapporteur
were more in keeping with the Code's objectives and more successfully reflected
trends in the evolution of international law. However, some provisions would gain
by being examir,ed in greate, depth an(\ being made more sped fic.

11. The Code should mor6 clearly reflect the concept of crimInal responsibility of
individuals for the most serious and dangerous crimes against peace and mankind.
It should contain a general definition of those crimes, with criteria relating to
their chief characteristics. Those criteria might be, for example, the fact that
the acts in question constituted a threat to the survival of mankind and
civilization, a violation of the most fundamental of human right, namely the rigllt
to life, or a violation of the fundamental principles of international law.

12. Crimes against the peace and security of mankind were special in character
becllluse of their seriousness or of the danger '''hich they posed, the extent of thl'!ir
consequences, the cruelty and monstrous nature of their motives or becaus~ they
threatened the fOlmdations of human comedy. Those were indeed crimes and not
offences.

13. Articles 9, 10 and 11 of the draft Code seemed to pr.ovide a number of reasons
whi~~ would permit the perpetrators of c~imes againat the peace and security of
mankind to escape responsibillty. Bearing in mind articles 7 and 8 of th~ Charter
of the Nuremberg Tribunal, provisions must be drafted which would complet.ely
preclude that possibilit.y. The Code must ensure that persons guilt~ of such crimthl
wece punished. To a certain extent that w~s achieVed in article 3, which prOVided
for responsibility regardless of motive, and article 5 regardin<) non-~pplicabilit.y

of statutory limitations. Those two provisions should be further strsngthened.

14. Article 4 required more detailed discussion. His delegation considered that
the perpetrators of crimes against the peace and secur l.ty of mankind should be
tried and punished in the countries where they had committed the crimes. ~n

addition, States should undertake to extradite such individuals to those
countries. That solution had been adopted in several international instruments,
for example in the 1943 Declaration of Moscow, in the 1945 London Aqreement, in the
Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genoci~e and in the
principles of international co-operation in the detection, arrl!st, extradition and
punishment of persons guilty of war crimes and crimes against humanity, adopted by
the Genera~ Assembly on 3 December 1973 on the proposal or the 6yelorussian SSR.
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15. In orde· to strengthen the effectiveness of the Code, States should also adopt.
appropriate l.gislative, judicial and administrative measures for the pursuit,
extradit ion, tr ial, and severe puni. hmenl:. of persona gui Ity of er hll'!9 a~ainst the
peace and secu~ity of mankind. Finally, his dolegatlon consJ.dered that preparation
ot the draft Code should tJe accelerated and tha" the iten: should remain on the
agenda of the General Assembly as a separate item.

16. Mrs. LENGALENl";'''. (Zambia) 8al.d t.hat her delegation gel"\erally supporteti draft
articles 1, 2, 3, ~ ~~d 6 of the draft Code of Offences against the Peace and
Security of Mankihl.1 \JthLr.h had been provisionally adopted. The wordil "under
intetnational law", within squaee brackets in article 1, should be deleted since
the crimes dealt with in the Code had already been defined and did not need t~ be
characterized as "crimes under international la~". The Code should enumerate the
crimes agdnst the peace lod secur ity of mankind 80 as to distinguhh them from
ordinary crimes which did not call for such heavy punishment. Articl~ 6, on
judicial guarante6s, was pdrticularly welcome a~ it provided an essential
protection for the accused. The non bin in idem rule incorpc.rated in article 7 was
11 fundamental rule of criminal justic~. The Special Rapporteur's approach to
possible difficulties which that rule migh~ create was satisfactory. It was to be
hoped that tile Commission would find a way to ensure that the rule was not ;:abus~d.

Her delegation favoured the establishment of an internationa~ criminal jurisdictioll
und the extension of the Commission's man~ate to include preparation of a statute
for such a jU[isdiction.

17. The law of the oo,,-navigational uses of international watercourses was of
particular interest to Zambia. Articles 2 and 7, which had been provisionally
adopted, were generally satisfactory. Tile expression "international wa.tercourse"
WIlS prefer4ble to the expression "international walercourse system", which was too
broad. The principle of equitable and reasonable utililati~n and participation set
out in article 6, as well as the principle of co-operation set out in article 10,
should be based on respect for the sovereignty, territorial integrity, equalitj and
mutual interest of all watercourse States. The duty to co··operate was a necessary
founda~ion for the law govorning the rel~tions of watercourse States and no ~tate

should be allowed to prevent anoth~r from protecting its 1nterests ill relation to a
watercourse. Her delegation supported the drafting of a framework agreement.

18. Mr. VENKATRAMIAH (India) said that article 1 of the draft Code dealing dealt
with the definition of crimes against the peace and security of mankind, was
generally acceptable to his deleqation. The enumerative 5rproach aaopt~ by the
Commission had resulted in a more realistic defi~ition than the conceptual
a~proach. Every offence, according to a fundamental principle of crimina~ law,
mUf,t be preci.sely character.ized as to all Lts constituent elel!'ents, a conceptual
definition might lead to SUbjective interpretations and should therefore be
avoided. The words "under international law", whic.1 appeared in square brackets,
might be retained until a final decision could be taken.

19. rnder article 2, the determination of what constituted a cri·..e under the draft
Code was independent of internal law. That provision strengthened the draft Code
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i~ that it did not allow an accu.ed to invoke internal law in his defence.
Paragraph 1 of article 3 was a replica of a well-e.tabli.hed principle of criminal
juri.prudence in all legal systems. the motives of an accuRed were irrelevant.

20. Paragraph 2 of artiole 3 pre.erved the international responsibility of the
State for acts or omi.sions attributable to the State by reason of offences of
which individuals were aecu.ed. The State remained responsible and was not
permitted to exonerate it.elf ot re.pon.ibility by invoking the pro.ecution of t.he
individuals who had committed the cri.e. His del.gation .upported that provision.
It also endorsed article 5, which incorporated the ~rinciple of non-applicability
of statutory limitationa to the offences prohibited by the draft Code and thus
enhanced the Code's deterrent .ffect.

21. Draft article 6 drew h~avily on article 14 of the International Covenant on
Civil and Politioal Rights and ensured minimum judicial guarant~es for an
individual charged with a ori.. again.t the peace and security of mankind. That
article enhanoed the acoeptability of the draft Code to States and his delegation
supported it. adoption. It also approved the inclu.ion of the non bis in idem rule
in ~raft article 7, in vie~ of the prinoiple of universal jurisdiction stipulated
in the draft Code. Nevertheles., the ~econd paragraph of that draft article
expo.ed an accuaed to a second trial in .pite of his oonviction or ac~uittal. That
provision should therefore be t~roughly examined before its incorporation in the
draft CoIie.

22. Concerning the law of the non-navigational uses of international watercourses,
draft artioles 2 to 7, whioh had been prolrisionally adopted by the Commission,
constituted a step forward in the direction ot the progressive ~'velopment and
codification of international law. The approach adopted by the Commission for the
solution of that complex i.sue wa. noteworthy. Draft article 4, which had been
provi.ionally adopted, refleoted what we. known •• the framework agreement
approach. It pre.erved the freedom of State. to apply and adjust the provisions of
the draft articles to the characteristios and uses ~f a particular watercOUrse or
part th~reof. The general prinoiples contained in the framework agreement were
undeniable and the legal regime envisaged would serve a8 a model for the
negotiation of future agreements. His delegation reserved its right to comment at
a latee stage on the draft articles proposed by the Special Rapporteur.

23. Concerning international liability for injurious consequences arising out of
act6 not prohibited by international law, his delegation noted that the Commission
had reached conclusions regarding the development of norms pertdining to
tran.boundary physical consequences adversely affeoting persons or things.

24. His delegation appreciated the Commission's efforta to propagate internbtional
law through its International Law Seminar arranged with the voluntary contributtons
ot Member States. It was to be hoped that the Seminar would be continued in the
future.
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25. Mr~ RlCALDONI (Uruguay) said that as far as chapters 11, III and IV of the
report under consideration (Aj42/l0) were concerned, the discussions on whether
certain of the draft provisions came under codification or the progressive
development of international law were of little interest from the practical point
of view. What mattered most was the quality and effectiveness of the articles
proposed. Solutions that consisted both in laying down general principles and in
drawing up lists of situations should not be mutually exclusive. As such lists
could never be exhaustive, the general rules or principles should make it possible
to determine Whether a given provision was applicable in situations that were not
expressly provided for.

26. Article 1 of -the draft Code of crimes against the peace and security of
mankind should contain a second paragraph highlighting certain of the SPecific
charac~eristicsof such crimes, such as their seriou&ness, the extent of their
effects and the motive of their perpetrator (~., ~ra. (2) of the c~ntary to
art. 1). Then, crimes that did not involve a serious violation of an ~ssential

international obligation would not be considered as falling within the scope of the
COde.

27. Noting that according to paragraph (2) of the commentary to article 2, that
article Mis without prejUdice to internal competence in regard to ••• criminal
prOcedure, the extent of the penalty etc••••• , he-expressed conC0rn that, if such
were the ease, the practical utility of the Code might be greatly compromised,
because national laws could provide for procedures or penalties that would flout
moral standards ane international law.

28. The rule on statutory limitations in article S ~as justified, provided that
the Code defined the crimes, otherwise, the rule might legitimize indefinitely
legal proceedings before national courts for reasons completely alien to the
concerns to which the Code sought to respond.

29. His delegation was in favour of extending the Commission's mandate to include
the drafting of a statute for an international criminal court competent to try and
punish individuals.

30. The draft articles on the law of the non-navigational uses of international
watercourses raised two essential questions.

31. The first question concerned the nature of the rules that the future
instrument would contain. His delegation shared the view that they would have to
be residual rules applicable in the absence of bilateral or multilateral
agreements. It should, however, be made clear that in the absence of such
a9re~ents, the rules would be binding. The framework agreement should also state
that the provisions of bilateral or multilateral agreements would not take
precedence over those of the framework agreement ~~ the first-mentioned provisions
affected States that were not parties to those agreements.
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32. The second question concerned the need to protect the interests of all States
that might be ~ffected by the us~ of an international watercourse. The success of
such a general instrument would inevitably depend upon a body of provisions similar
to those set forth in draft articles 11 to 15. In the absence of such provisions,
account would not be taken of the correlation between the rights of States and the
obligation to co-operate and to negotiate - which d~rived from international
interdependence - an obligation highlighted in article 10 and article 13,
paragraph 4.

33. His delegation preferred alternative B of art1cle 12, which provided specific
mechanisms for resolving the main problems that notification of new uses might pose.

34. An ex~(ession such as "water basin", instead of the expre8sions "international
watercourse" and "international watercourse systems" proposed as alternatives in
article 2, would have enabled the scope of the draft articles to be better
delimited. If, however, a choice must be made bet~een the two latter expressions,
the concept of "watercourse systems" as defined in the working hypothesis adopted
in 1980 (~., para. 72) was preferable.

35. With regard to international liability for injurious consequences arising out
of acts not prohibite·l by international law, his deleg~t1l)n did not agree with ~he

approach adopted, in so f~r as it wa~ based on a concert of liability which
presupposed fault and which numerous recent international conventions had
r~jected. Tnat emerged in particular in the wording of article 4, according to
which the State of origin was liable only if "it knew or had means of knowing" that
the activity "creates an appreciable risk of causing transboundary ~njury". In
view of the nature of the injury that might be caused by activities that ~Jre

lawful from the standpoint of international law, it would have been prefelable to
opt for absolute liability. In addition, the concept of "appreciable risk" did not
take sufficient account of the seriousness of the injury that might result from the
activity in question.

36. It was regrettable that article 1 did l,ol specify that the scope of the draft
articles was restricted to "activities that af~ not prohibited by international
law".

37. His delegation also had reservations about artiCle 2. The definition of the
"affected ?tate" in paragraph 4 might be interpreted as applying in cases where
persons in a State other than the State where the activity was carried out were
aff~cted hy that activity, but w~dre ther~ had been no transboundary effect. rhat
woul.d be along the lines of the "protection of nationals"::oncept, which Uruguay
rejected if it was not the sUbject of specific agreements. The phrase "any matter
in respesct of which a right is exercise6 or an intere9t is asserted" in article 2,
paragraph (2) (c), was dangero~sly ambiguous: the liability of t~e State of or1gin
should be absolut~.only if there was certainty, >ut the activities that originated
in that State.
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38. It was not excluded that it "might be better for States to focus on particular
types of activity and to avoid drafting a general treaty· (ibid., para. 138), but
it was essential to draft some provisions setting forth generaI criteria for the
interpretation work that the implementation of legal rules inevitably entailed.

39. Mr. TUVAYANOND (Thailand) said that any law that fail~) to take fully into
account the ~eality of life in the society that it purported to regulate would be
condemned to become d dead letter. Unfortunately, contemporary international
relations had seen a proliferation of inst~uments which were too ambitious and too
idealistic and which States had brandished againat other Stat.s for political
reason~. The Commis8ion's work could be effective and acceptable to Member States
only i~ it were based on objective realities.

40. For Thailand, an agricultural country dep~ndent upon international
waterCQurses th~t cros~ed or bordered its territory, the questi.on of the law of the
non-navigational uses of international watercourses was vital. Alchough, from the
standpoint of international law, States had the permanent right, which was an
attribut~ of sovereignty, to decide matters concerning their natural resources,
that right had certain limits, it was widely recognized that in exercising it
wi~hin its territory, a watercourse State had the obligation not to cause
substantial injury to other watercourse States. Hence, any dr&ft articles on the
question must reflect those realities, the concept cf historical use and the
special dependence of the internatf.onal waterco~rse States concerned.

41. Thaila~d preferred the term "international watercourse" to "international
watercourse system", which was far too broad and ambiguous. The expression
"appreciable adverse effects" was also too vague. It invited divergent
interpretations and, hence, the controversy and disputes that the draft ~rticles

professed to avoid. It would be preferable to replace the expression with more
explicit wording, such as "substantial injury" or "serious harm".

42. Thailand had serious doubts about the advidability of endorsing the principle
formulated in draft article 11, namely, that watercourse States contemplating a new
use were obligated to notify all co-watercourse St~l"s and furnish them with the
relevant technical data and information required f~r an evaluation of the potential
risk of the proposed new use. The principle was virtually impossible to enforce.
On the contrary, certain States might exploit that obligation for purposes that
were alien to the objectives of the draft articles. The obligation might
ultimately give veto power to each watercourae State by allowing it to withhold its
consent to a new use contemplated by another State.

43. Referring to draft article 4 on watercourse agreements, he said that only when
an agreement was applicable to the entire intern~tional watercourse could all
co-riparian States of that watercourse ask to participate in Its negotiation and
its conclusion. Otherwise, that opportunity should be offered only to those States
which were directly concerned or were likely to sustain substantial injury from the
application of such an agreement.
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44. In draft articles 11 to 14, it would be premature and unreali.tic to impo.e
rigid procedures leading to compulsory settlement of di.pute.. 8e.ite., failure to
comply with articles 11 to 13 per se should not ~ntOll State respon.ibility, except
in the case of serious injury caused by a new use of an international watercour.e.

45. In draft article 12, tt>~ Special RApporteur'i' proposal to provide for a
"suspendve effect" of the period for thlt reply to a rtotification would be
acceptable only if it required the co-watercourSQ States which felt threatened to
establish by objective evidence that the projected use would truly im~air their u.e
of the watercourse and that it would cause them irteparable harm.

46. Thailand accepted in principle draft articl&s 3, 5 and 6 of the draft cede of
crimes against the peace and security of mankind. However, the words "under
international law" in article 1 should be deleted, as they raised the complicated
issue of the relationship between international law and dome.tic law. That wording
would create a loophole by which certain States could allow offenders to go
unpunished, as crimes "under international law" w~re not defined 12so facto as
crimes under domestic law. Moreover, if the regime of universal juri.diction over
that type of offence was to be established, the princ~ple of non bi. in idea should
apply in all cases, 80 that the offenders could be trie~ and punished only~nce,
unless there were still other charges against them. Finally, it was doubtful that
the principle of imposing harsh punishment on a ~tate would be universally accepted
in practice.

47. Mr. Mikulka (Czechoslovakia) took the Chair.

AGENDA ITEM 1281 PROGRESSlVE Dr':VELOPMENT OF THE PRINCIPLES AND NORMS OF
INTERNATIONAL LAW RELATING TO THE NEW INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC ORDCR, REPORT OF THB
SECRETARY-GENERAL (A/42/483J A/42/354-E/1987/ll0)

48. Mr. FLEISCHHAUER (Under-Secretary-Gener~l, The L~9al Counsel), introducing the
report of the Secretary-Gener3l on the progressivQ dgvelopment of the principle~'

and norms of international law relating to the new international economic order
(A/42/483 and Add.l), said that, in response to th~ General Assembly's request in
its resolution 41/73, States had submit';ed their VililWfi and comments to the
Secretary-General on the most appropriate procedures for completing the elaboration
of the process of codification and progressive development of the princ:..pl•• ahl~

norms of international law relating to the new inte~national economic order. The
General Assembly could thus decide at its forty-seco~d session on the forum that
would be entrusted with the task and make a final QGcision after taking into
account the proposals and suggestions made by Member States.

49. Mr. CRUZ (Chile), referring to ~he Secretary-G~neral'8 report, said that his
country endorsed the measures to create a world economic environment that WBS more
stable and conducive to ju~t and equitable development, to integrate economic
growth and international trade in the light of th(.'l growing interdependence of the
world economy, to find a comprehensive solution to financial, monetary and
international-trade problems, to promote international economic co-operation and
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the exploitation of opportunities offered by multilateral and regional economic
organizations; to consolidate the right to growth and development through an
ongoing dialogue which would ultimately ledd to the recovery of the world ecunomy
and hurden-sharing with regard to the external deht, particularly among debtors,
creditors, multilateral financial institutions and private banks; to establish a
direct link between debt, trade and developmentl and to increase financial flows to
debtor nations and establish a stable, equitable monetary system conducive to
development.

50. A greater number of States must sub.nit their views and comments in order d

provide a broader picture of the situation. In any case, progressive development.
of Lhe principles and norms ()f international law in question must begin with th.
principle of requiring genuine co-operation among States, with a view to derivinq a
concept of international economic security through a consideration of the legal
mechanisms to attain that end and of the redl economic problems encountered by the
developing countries. A realistic approach was in order, for there was no point in
adopting or codifying legal norms which were nothing more than an exercise in
wishful thinking. The advent of a new international economic order would depend on
the ability of States to find practical solutions to a number of serious and
pressing problems which they would have to face together. Those problems ranged
from the external debt and international monetary and financial instability, to the
rise of protectionism and restrictive trade practices, the quasi-stagnation of
international trade and the selfish economic policies of certain developed
countries. Only when those problems were addressed would it be meaningful to
consider how the proposed solutions could be consolidat2d under international law
and shaped into principles and norms that would benefit all countries.

51. Mr. ROBINSON (Jamaica), speaking on behalf of Mr. Francis, thanked all the
representatives in the Sixth Committee who had shown their confidence in
Mr. Francis by supporting his nomination to the International Law Commission.

The meeting rose at 4.30 p.m.


